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CHARLOTTE COUNTY - PUNTA GORDA

METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION

MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER 9, 2019 
CITIZENS’ ADVISORY COMMITTEE (CAC) MEETING 

MEMBERS ATTENDING
Jim Brown, South County Representative
Charlie Counsil, At-Large Representative 

Robert Logan, CAC Vice-Chair - Mid County Representative 
Joanna Drinkwater, Mid County Representative

Steve Schoff, West County Representative 

Pauline Klein, At-Large Representative 
Linda Harrison, West County Representative

Ed Zubal, West County Representative

MEMBERS ABSENT 

Dianne Quilty, Mid County Representative/excused
Michael Haymans, South County Representative
VACANT POSITION
South County Representative
OTHERS ATTENDING
Michael Tisch, FDOT

Ravi Kamarajugadda, Charlotte County Public Works
Mitchell Austin, City of Punta Gorda

David Hilston, City of Punta Gorda

Gary Harrell, MPO Director
Lakshmi N. Gurram, MPO Staff
Sai “Sammy” Edara, MPO Staff

John Burrage, Citizen

David Urich, Citizen
1.   Call to Order & Roll Call
Robert Logan, CAC Vice Chair, called the meeting to order at 1:30 P.M.  The roll call was taken using a sign-in sheet. A quorum was present.
2.  Pledge of Allegiance
All attendees recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
3.   Public Comments on Agenda Items
David Urich, a former member of the Lee County Citizens’ Advisory Committee, commented on the 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) Update with two suggestions:  (1)  a feasibility study to “rule out” or recommend utilization of the existing easement south of Notre Dame Blvd. in place of the residential Notre Dame Blvd to connect the four mile link from Tucker’s Grade & US 41 to Burnt Store Road, and (2)  the current need for a feasibility study on connecting Cook-Brown Road on SR 31 to the existing Oil Well Road to allow relief to Babcock Ranch in the near term prior to long term construction of a new I-75 interchange in the area.  He also referenced the Sun Trail options discussed at the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO’s Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) Meeting earlier in the morning, and stated that because of its rural setting, the proposed option to re-route the SUN Trail along an existing canal is a better choice than Notre Dame Blvd.
4.  Reports

A. Chairs’ Report
The Chair had nothing to report.
B. City of Punta Gorda Report
Mitchell Austin reported on:

· Alligator Creek bicycle/pedestrian bridge – construction is underway with periodic lane closures, mostly impacting a single lane northbound.
· Event Announcement: Tuesday, Oct 15, 2019 - FDOT US 41 Corridor Visioning Plan Workshop from 5:30-7:30 at the Charlotte County Events Center

· Ponce DeLeon Park redesign is on hold, as the Peace River Wildlife Center explores the potential alternative of using the Henry Street site

· Punta Gorda City Council will review the Local Agency Program (LAP) agreement for a Complete Streets project, which will include the Engineering Design contract application to complete a major loop of the Punta Gorda Pathways.

Charles Counsil inquired about the costs associated with the Alligator Creek bridge project.  Mitchell Austin stated that the overall cost would be $1.3 million or less.

Michael Tisch noted that a second FDOT US 41 Corridor Visioning Plan Workshop would occur on October 22, 2019 at the First Alliance Church in Port Charlotte from 5:30 to 7:30.  Gary Harrell stated that this project is the first of its kind, since Charlotte County was chosen as the pilot project location.
Gary Harrell conveyed the news of former CAC Member Ed Zapke’s unexpected death on Monday, October 7, 2019.  Robert Logan noted that Mr. Zapke had served well in representing South County.
C. Charlotte County Report
Ravi Kamarajugadda reported on:

· Burnt Store Road Phase 2 commencing in November 2019 and ending in 2022
· Olean Blvd widening beginning Oct. 21, 2019
· Gasparilla Road and Marathon Blvd. intersection improvements 
· Recent installation of a signal at the intersection of Peachland Blvd and Loveland Blvd
Jim Brown noted that dump trucks drivers on Burnt Store Road can tend to drive on the center line and use cell phones, which could lead to fatalities.  He suggested that 18-wheelers be routed through Zemel Road during Phase 2 construction.  He observed that safety should trump convenience.  Ravi Kamarajugadda stated that this decision could not be made yet.  He explained that contractors would need to submit a maintenance of traffic plan, which he will review.  Speed limits tend to drop during construction, and the current speed limit is 55 mph.  Jim Brown remarked that there is usually no law enforcement on that roadway.  Ravi Kamarajugadda stated that he will consider the concern at the appropriate time and observed that it is typical to route non-work zone trucks away from construction sites.

Ravi Kamarajugadda noted that there will be a change at the intersection of Harbor View Rd with US 41, resulting in two exclusive right turn lanes per FDOT plans.  He also reported that Aqui Esta Road in Punta Gorda will have a signal head change.
Steve Schoff thanked staff for ensuring that a stoplight was installed recently at Winchester Blvd.  Ravi Kamarajugadda stated that staff is also focusing on Englewood’s Fruitland Avenue to reduce speeding. Three speed humps are planned.  Traffic has been routed onto Fruitland Avenue with the closure of turns in the area of the schools.
Speeding on Edgewater Blvd. near US 41 was also discussed.  Warnings only (not tickets) have proven to be ineffective. Variable speed messages may be next, with doubling the fines serving as the ultimate solution.  The speed sign in Deep Creek on Sandhill Blvd is working.
Robert Logan inquired about the efficiency of roundabouts on Edgewater Blvd. Ravi Kamarajugadda stated that they are working well, but some drivers just don’t know how to drive them, especially during the daytime.  Steve Schoff commented that the fourth/final one loses a lane unlike the first three roundabouts.  He said that a “lane ends” message would be helpful at that location.  Joanna Drinkwater observed that speed humps can be difficult for some drivers.  Robert Logan asked about utilizing rumble strips.  Ravi Kamarajugadda stated that the noise level can be a problem.  Therefore, they are only used at some intersections.    

Pauline Klein asked about the beautification project at US 41 and Harborview Road.

Linda Harrison inquired if there were any plans for a flashing light on Gasparilla Road at the fire station.  Ravi Kamarajugadda said it should have an automatic light activated.

5.  Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) Report
Michael Tisch referred to David Ulrich’s presentation and noted that additional study is underway for this very long process regarding new interchanges on I-75.
Michael Tisch also noted the two Public Forums in the US 41 Visioning Study headed by Bessie Reina:  October 15 at the Charlotte Harbor Events Center in Punta Gorda and October 22 at the Alliance Church in Port Charlotte.
US 41 sidewalks to the Sarasota County Line have been improving with each work program cycle. They have changed to 8-foot sidewalks as requested by Charlotte County from the standard 6-foot sidewalks.

Michael Tisch noted that an FDOT e-Public Hearing will be held during the week of October 21 through October 25, 2019.  He also will be at the Charlotte Mid County Regional Library (US 41 and Forrest Nelson Blvd) to take public comments on October 25 from 10 am to noon.  Gary Harrell stated that he will release information to the CAC Members when the FDOT Work Program is available.
Robert Logan asked if the US 41 landscaping improvements were completed.  Laks Gurram observed that the landscaping project was in the work program for the current year.  Michael Tisch stated that he would check on this matter.  
6.   Consent Agenda
A. Approval of Minutes: July 17, 2019 Meeting
B.
MPO and Advisory Committee Meeting Schedule for Calendar Year 2020
Jim Brown made a motion for Approval of Minutes: July 17, 2019 Meeting.  Charlie Counsil seconded the motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous vote.
Gary Harrell commented that although there were no changes to the meeting schedule at this time, there was a chance that it might change.  This was due to City Council meeting conflicts in January and April 2020.
7.  SUN Trail Re-alignment
Gary Harrell stated that the MPO is requesting input and recommendations in possible re-alignment of the Charlotte County Spine Trail corridor on Burnt Store Road.  Based on the knowledge and input received from the stakeholders, the MPO Staff proposes a re-alignment of the corridor to follow the Tamiami Trail Corridor and merge with the Charlotte County Spine Trail Corridor near US 41 and Burnt Store Road. The purpose of the re-alignment is to promote natural corridors and support the environment, while linking landscapes such as parks, water features, open space, cultural features and historic sites.

He said that the MPO Staff had been successful in securing funds for SUN Trails in FY 2017, FY 2018 and in FY 2019. Some of the projects that are funded under the SUN Trail program are: 

1. US 41 North Alligator Creek Pedestrian Bridge - $1 million

2. Harborwalk Gateway Project – $1.4 million 

3. Cape Haze Pioneer Trail Feasibility Study - $110,000 

Gary Harrell said the proposed re-alignment would help the public enjoy natural/rural scapes including access to Babcock Webb Wildlife Management area.  It also would help to give the MPO and its member entities the possibility of funding other projects in the vicinity. If approved, the MPO Staff will coordinate with FDOT and the Florida Greenways and Trails Foundation to change this portion of the SUN Trails network.
Steve Schoff made a motion to recommend MPO Board approval of the SUN Trail Re-alignment.  Pauline Klein seconded the motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous vote.
8.  2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) – Status Report
Gary Harrell noted that the MPO is required to update its Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) at least every five years. The next update of the LRTP will have a horizon year of 2045 and must be adopted by the MPO Board by October 2020.  Subsequently, it will be submitted to the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA), and the Federal Transit Administration (FTA).

On August 20, 2019, the LRTP Subcommittee, consisting of members from the Technical Advisory Committee of the MPO along with the MPO staff, met with the Consultant, Tindale Oliver, to discuss the Draft Vision Statement, Goals and Objectives, as well as the newsletter and a summary of the stakeholder interviews. This summary is currently being reviewed and will be placed on the MPO’s website once complete. Consistent with the Public Involvement Plan, a newsletter pamphlet has been prepared for distribution to the public which provides an overview of the Route to 2045 LRTP purpose, schedule and opportunities for public involvement.

He stated that currently the LRTP Subcommittee is reviewing the projected growth estimates from other sources to identify a target population for Charlotte County by 2045. Using the 2040 LRTP forecast and allocation as a starting point, estimates for 2045 are being considered based on the following sources:

· City of Punta Gorda Transportation Buildout Study (2045)

· Charlotte County Western Michigan University 2040 Population Forecast

· University of Florida, Bureau of Economic and Business Research (BEBR), 2045 Population Forecast
LRTP Subcommittee members recommended necessary changes to the draft Goals and Objectives. The draft version that is presented today reflects the culmination of the recommendations provided by the Subcommittee members, MPO Staff and the Consultant.   The Consultant intends to take the Draft Goals and Objectives, 2045 population and employment forecasts and allocations to the December 16, 2019 MPO Board meeting for adoption.
Gary Harrell also observed that the LRTP would reflect how technology will impact transportation.  He mentioned new factors such as Uber/Lyft, as well as Connected Autonomous Vehicles (CAV).
9.  2020 FDOT Safety Performance Measure Targets
Gary Harrell informed the CAC Members that MPOs are required to adopt Safety Performance Measure Targets every year for tracking progress towards the Statewide/MPO targets for each of the transportation performance measures.  This meets Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) requirements. The MPO adopted the FDOTs “Vision Zero” targets (goal of no fatalities or injuries) for all five of the safety performance measures at the December 17, 2018 meeting. 

He said that FHWA has established five national Safety Measures which all State Departments of Transportation and MPOs must address.  Unlike other performance measures applicable only to the National Highway System (NHS), the safety performance measures apply to all public roads. The safety performance measures are:

1. Number of Fatalities

2. Rate of Fatalities per 100 million Vehicle Miles Traveled (VMT)

3. Number of Serious Injuries

4. Rate of Serious Injuries per 100 million VMT

5. Number of Non-Motorized Fatalities and Serious Injuries

He stated the MPO has until February 27, 2020 to accept the FDOT targets or develop their own targets. Based on the guidance received, no new safety performance data is available from FDOT.  MPO Staff recommends to readopt the Safety Performance Measure Targets provided last year.  

Charlie Counsil made a motion to recommend MPO Board adoption of FDOT’s safety targets for all five national safety measures.  Pauline Klein seconded the motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous vote.
10. Public Comments
John Burrage asked about the River Road highway maintenance swap.  Gary Harrell described the terms of this agreement made between Sarasota County and FDOT, which was centered around the development of the Atlanta Braves Spring Training baseball facility.  He stated that full completion of River Road improvements is an ongoing issue at joint meetings that the MPO holds with the Sarasota/Manatee MPO.  Ed Zubal stressed that River Road should be looked at as an evacuation route.  Steve Schoff expressed disappointment with the lack of full completion of River Road improvements which would be beneficial to the western area of Charlotte County and the Boca Grande portion of Lee County.  He noted that the roadway should be a true regional connector.
11. Staff Comments 
Gary Harrell reported on recent activities centered upon FDOT’s M-CORES initiative, resulting from the Legislature’s approval of three new major roadways in the State.  The one impacting Southwest Florida will extend from Collier County to Polk County.  The next Task Force Steering Committee meeting will be held on October 30, 2019.
12. Member Comments
Pauline Klein thanked all present for their patience with her ongoing health issues.  She stated that she was glad to be back.
Ed Zubal remarked that the population estimates need to be examined more frequently than every five years.  Gary Harrell noted that there is a mechanism for this, since LRTP Amendments are possible during the in between years.  He gave the example of when funding was shifted from SR 776 to Harbor View Road.
Linda Harrison commented on the safety targets, noting that substance abuse and (Driving Under the Influence) DUI rates are a factor, since Charlotte County was fourth in the state in this category.  She stated that she would be interested in the statistics.  Laks Gurram noted that data is gathered in the accident reports. 
Robert Logan stated that Charlotte County has both a County Master Plan and a Port Charlotte Master Plan for sidewalks.  
Gary Harrell provided CAC members with the new 2019 MPO Bicycle-Pedestrian map. 

13. Adjournment (NEXT CAC MEETING – November 13, 2019)
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:21 p.m.  The next regularly scheduled CAC meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 13, 2019 at the Eastport 
Environmental Campus, 25550 Harbor View Road, Port Charlotte in Training Room B beginning at 1:30 p.m.[image: image2.png]
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